
RATHMORE PARISH NEWSLETTER 
VIGIL & SUNDAY MASSES FOR SAT MAY 27th & SUN  MAY 28th 

RATHMORE        Sat   27
th

 6.00pm MULTI-INTENTIONAL MASS 

      Tim & Margaret Reen, Counerough 

                          Sat  27
th

 11.00am FIRST HOLY COMMUNION FOR GNEEVEGUILLA & MEENTOGUES N.S.         

GNEEVEGUILLA Sat  27
th

   7.30pm MULTI-INTENTIONAL MASS 

      Fr. Jim Browne l/o Rockchapel & former curate of Gneeveguilla 

      Denis & Julia Falvey, Scrahanaville 

      John & Sheila McCarthy, Tournanough 

      Timothy & Julia O’Keeffe, Tureencahill 

SHRONE             Sun  28
th

  9.00am Hannah Mary & Thade Buckley, Shrone 

KNOCKNAGREE Sun  28
th

  10.00am Donal & Nonie Hickey, Renasup 

                                   Eileen Long l/o Nohoval & Killarney 

                                   Michael Moriarty l/o Cahirbarnagh & Ballyferriter 

RATHMORE        Sun  28
th

 11.30am Patrick Foley, Mounthorgan 

 Gneeveguilla 

   Mon 29
th

   9.30am Donors Intention  (PLEASE NOTE TIME) 

   Sun   4
th

  10.00am Mary Anne Kelliher, Coom Lower 

      Kathleen Collins, Gneeveguilla 

Rathmore 

   Tues  30
th

 9.30am   People of the Parish  

Wed   31
st

 9.30am   Special Intention   (PLEASE NOTE TIME) 

FIRST FRIDAY  2
nd

  7.30pm   Shared Mass for Exam Students 

FIRST FRIDAY  2
nd

  8.00pm – DIVINE MERCY PRAYER IN THE CHURCH   

   Sat      3
rd

 6.00pm Daniel & Mary O’Sullivan, Knocknaloman 

      John Moynihan, East End, William & Anne McAuliffe, Banteer & 

      deceased of Moynihan & McAuliffe families 

      Paddy (Jerome) Sheahan, East End     

   Sun     4
th

 11.30am Special Intention   

Knocknagree 

   Thur   1
st

   9.30am Donors Intention 

MASS WILL BE CELEBRATED FOR  FR. PAT MOORE ON THURS. 1
ST

 JUNE AT 7.30PM IN ANABLA N.S.    

Sat     3
rd

   7.30pm Sr. Carmela Meade Knocknagree & l/o Tralee (1
st

 Anniv.) & her 

   sister Mary Anne O’Mahony & brother-in-law Con, whose  

   anniversaries occurred recently 

Shrone 

   FIRST FRIDAY      2
nd

   6.00pm Denis & Hannah Mary Cremin, Gortnagown  

                               Sun    4
th

   9.00am Special Intention  

Fr. Tom Leane P.P. (087)2300565 is the priest on duty on this SUNDAY for emergency and sick calls 

 

CHILD PROTECTION REPRESENTATIVES 
Han Donnelly 0871249461 (Gneeveguilla)        Margaret McGrath (089)4182683 (Rathmore) 
Ber Murphy 087 6468620 (Shrone)                    Betty Moynihan 087 6186091(Knocknagree) 

 

PARISH OFFICE-064 7761669: Opening hours: Mon. and Tues. 9.30am to 12.30pm Wed. and Thurs. 4pm to 7pm Friday 11 am to 2pm  
COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER   - (064)7758219 

COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER: Email correspondence relating to the Community Newsletter to communitynewsletter@rathmoreparish.ie 
DURING THE MONTH OF MAY the community newsletter will be compiled by JANICE and all phone enquiries to (064)7758219. Short term 
adverts, must be paid for in advance to the Parish Office before 12.30pm Tuesday to be guaranteed inclusion the following weekend.      

ARDFERT RETREAT CENTRE (Bookings & info call 066 713 4276)  Our Lady of Fatima 1st Sat Monthly 
Devotion: Sat. 3rd June 4.00pm-6.00pm.  A Doorway into Stillness: A day of Spiritual Nourishment for mind and body 
led by Antoinette Dilworth RSJ, Sat. 10th June 10.30am-4.30pm. 
A Day with Mary: Celebrate the Centenary of Our Lady of Fatima preached by Rt. Rev. Msgr. Dan O'Riordan P.P. 
Castleisland, Sat. 17th June 10.30am-4.30pm. 



LOUGH DERG 2017:- The Three Day Pilgrimage season begins on Thursday 1st June, pre-booking not required. 
You are invited to walk in the spiritual footsteps of your ancestors and be part of the unbroken link of Lough Derg as a 
place of continuous prayer for over 50 generations (1,500 years).   

OLD  KILCUMMIN  GRAVEYARD  RECORDING  PROJECT: Kilcummin Historical Group has been awarded 

funding from the Heritage Council to complete a recording of the gravestones in Old Kilcummin Graveyard. 
This community based project will occur on Fri 9th and Sat 10th June 2017 and the records will be freely available online on the 
Historic Graves website. An open meeting will be held in Kilcummin Rural Development office on Thursday 1st June at 8pm.  If 
you wish to assist or have any information of illegible gravestones or unmarked graves please contact Mary 087-1527050  

Thinking Courses? Think Pastoral Ministry Tralee Pastoral Area will host the diocesan Course in 
Pastoral Ministry on Wednesday evenings, starting September 20th and it will take place in St. 
John’s Pastoral Centre, Tralee. More info. Frances Rowland 064 66302538 or 

francesrowland@dioceseofkerry.ie  
 

Mass Stipends 
The Code of Canon Law states the following: 
Canon.  951 §1. A priest who celebrates several Masses on the same day can apply each to the intention for which the 

offering was given, but subject to the rule that, except on Christmas, he is to keep the offering for only one Mass and 

transfer the others to the purposes prescribed by the ordinary. 

Therefore, in accordance with Canon Law, when the priest says more than one Mass, the other intentions are 
forwarded to the Diocesan Office. We operate the same system for multi-intention masses. The Celebrant retains one 
of the stipends and the others are forwarded to the Diocesan Office. It is not possible for me to say all the masses 
that are booked through the Parish Office therefore, given the long term connection between the Columban Fathers 
and Rathmore Parish, it has been our practice to get the assistance of the Columban Fathers to say most of these 
masses.  (Please note that these are not shared masses – each Intention is said separately)                                                        Fr Pat 
 

MENTAL HEALTH: GET involved in the Green Ribbon campaign over the month of May and let’s get the 
conversation going around mental health in Kerry. You can pick up a green ribbon from your local library. You don’t 
need to be an expert to start talking about mental health or have all the answers. Sometimes the most helpful thing 
you can do is to let someone know that you are there for them and simply listen. 
 Talk, but listen too: Simply being there will mean a lot. 
 Take your lead from the person: As a first step, ask them how best you can help. 
 Avoid the clichés: Phrases like ‘Cheer up’, ‘I’m sure it’ll pass’ and ‘Pull yourself together’ definitely won’t help - 

Being open minded, non-judgemental and listening will. 
 Keep in touch: There are lots of small ways of showing support - Send a text or just ask someone how they are 

doing. 
 Don’t just talk about mental health: Just be yourself, chat about everyday things as well. 
For more info.: Please contact Julieann Lane, Resource Officer for Suicide Prevention, HSE Phone (086) 0278272 

  CEMETERY MASSES:   Thurs 8th June – Gneeveguilla  Mon. 12th June  - Shrone 
                 Thurs 15th June – Rathmore  Mon. 19th June - Kilquane 
                 Mon. 26th June – Knocknagree Thurs 29th June - Nohoval 
                 Mon. 3rd July – Old Chapel  Wed. 5th July – Behinaugh 

CORPUS CHRISTI PROCESSION  -  Sat. 17th June  -  Knocknagree after 7.30pm Mass 

          MASS ON TOKENFIRE MOUNTAIN:  -  Wed. 21st June at 7.30pm 
 

ANNUAL MASSES IN MILLSTREET:   St. Mary’s Cemetery on Friday 9th June at 7.30p.m. 
Drishane Cemetery on Tuesday 13th June at 7.30p.m.   St. John’s Well Mass on Friday 23rd June at 7.30p.m. 
                       Cullen Cemetery on Thursday 29th June at 7.30p.m.   
                                             Old Cullen Cemetery (St. Liathrian’s Cemetery) on Thursday 27th July at 7.30p.m. 

100th Anniversary of Our Lady of Fatima: There were 6 Apparitions of Our Lady at Fatima on the 
13th of each month except August which is the 19th.  To coincide with the anniversary of each apparition 
the Fatima Novena Committee will have a celebration each month until October. There will be an open air 
Rosary in Gneeveguilla on Tues. 13th June – centenary of 2nd apparition.  More details nearer time.   

“To all those who shall pray my Rosary devoutly, I promise my special protection and great graces”.    Our Lady at Fatima 



RECENT COLLECTIONS: Last week’s Diocesan collection for Education of Priests raised €1269.  Todate the Trocaire Lenten 
Collection raised a massive €6230.80.  We are sending the money to Trocaire this coming week.  Remaininbg donations or 
boxes can be handed into the Parish Office or Sacristies not later than Wednesday.  Very many thanks for such fantastic 
generosity  
 


